
              La Crescent Township      

         Monthly Meeting Minutes 

May 11, 2020 

 

Final Approved 

Township Board Members Present:   

Bob Schuldt                     Jason Wieser     Tom Tornstrom                                

Dan Brodigan        Wayne Oliver-absent 

Karen Schuldt                   

                         

 

Chairman Bob Schuldt called the May monthly meeting to order at 7:00 PM.   The 

Pledge of Allegiance was recited by all present. Clerk Karen Schuldt took the roll call. 

Due to COVI-19 and Governor Tim Walz executive order this meeting was held through 

Zoom.  

 

4. Approval of Agenda: Tom Tornstrom made a motion to approve the agenda with 

as presented, Jason Wieser seconded, motion carried. 

 

5. Minutes of April 13, 2020 Regular Meeting: Jason Wieser made a motion to    

approve the minutes as presented, Tom Tornstrom seconded, motion carried.   

     

6. Visitors/Speakers to Address the Board: None 

 

7.. Treasurers Report:  Tom Tornstrom made a motion to approved the Treasurers report 

as presented, Jason Wieser seconded, motion carried.   

 

9. Clerk Report: Karen no report this month.  

 

10. Other or Old Business:  Jason advised he and Dan met with Max from Wieser 

Construction out at Town Hall.  Max is going to be putting a quote together for a 40 X40 

salt shed and maybe a little higher.  Also look at a hoop shed and what the life 

expectancy is.  Jason will also look at getting another quote.  Bob reported he and Dan 

talked to Donny Heintz and he’s trying to scale back.  Travis Zenke has access to a small 

excavator and can do some of our smaller projects.  Bob advised the areas that need to be 

looked at are N Pine Creek Rd, which has a wash out and a culvert issue along with a 

ditch that needs to be cleaned out just down the road, also three issues on Town Hall Rd.   

 

10. Supervisors Report.: Tom reported the Governor Walz is holding a conference call on 

the 15th.  Tom will try and dial in.  Dan reported the mower is broke down and he has 

been using his mower to do Wieser Park.   Bob reported he got some patch and there is 

some in the little pickup truck so that is ready to go.  The tractor is going in for its annual 

service at G& K and the big truck needs to go to Mack for its annual inspection and DOT 

inspection.  Bob mentioned the mower possibly blew a seal and is at Breyers.    Bob 

advised he was approach by Kathy Beardmore from Prince of Peace Church about having 

their mission group volunteer to do some painting at Wieser Park.  The group has painted 



the playground in the past. Bob added they could paint the bathrooms and the playground 

equipment.  The feeling of the board is that it would be a great idea.   

 

 

11.  Bills for Audit:  Jason Wieser made a motion to pay the bills and bringing the 

coverage sheets to the next in person meeting, Dan Brodigan seconded, motion 

carried 

 

12. Adjournment: Tom Tornstrom made a motion to adjourn at approximately 7:32 

pm, Dan Brodigan seconded.   

 

Respectfully Submitted, Karen Schuldt, La Crescent Township Clerk 


